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ABBA 
 
I’ve always thought my youngest son is a lot like me. But I got a big 
shock a week or so ago.... 

 
We were doing a bit of ‘face timing’ after he’d returned from a trip to 
Stockholm and he said that he went to the ABBA museum.... knowing 
him, knowing me, I said ‘what a waste of money, money, money! What 
did you think?’ 
 
I expected him to say, ‘Ring Ring someone who cares...’ But he didn’t. 
He said he loved it. I didn’t know whether I should laugh or cry..... 
 
ABBA...generally you either love them or hate them. (Or if you’re like 
me, you love to hate them!) 
 
But ABBA has another meaning. 
 
In Aramaic it means ‘Father’ and in this weeks bible focus verse 
(Romans 8:14) we read....” 
 
For those who are led by the Spirit of God are the children of God. The 
Spirit you received does not make you slaves, so that you live in fear 
again; rather, the Spirit you received brought about your adoption to 
sonship.[f] And by him we cry, “Abba,[g] Father.” The Spirit himself 
testifies with our spirit that we are God’s children. Now if we are 
children, then we are heirs—heirs of God and co-heirs with Christ...” 
 
Co-heirs with Christ who can cry ‘ABBA, our Heavenly Father.’              
What a blessing. 
 
Tonight at Cabaret when the staff band performs an Abba medley,   I’m 
going to think about this bible verse.  
 
It will help remember who and whose I am. 
 
Daryl 

What’s on in Term 2 2019 

 

Week 8 

Mon 17 June   - Assembly with Yr  3’S 

Fri 21 June  - Pizza lunch day  

 

Week 9 

Sem 1 Reports go home this week  

 

Weds 26 & Thurs 27 June  

• Restaurant Night for  year 6 

families  

Fri 28 June  

• Last day of Term 2  3.25pm 

dismissal and Footy night for  

blokes in Taikondi  

 

3 week holiday break  
iGOSH available all 3 weeks  

 

Term 3 2019 
 

Week 1 

Monday 22 July  Day 1 Term 3  

 

Week 2  

Fri 2 Aug  Balaklava Eisteddfod  

 

Week 4 

Mon 12 Aug  Assembly with Yr 2’s 

Weds 14 Aug VSC Volunteer 

Training at 2.30 or 

6.30pm 

Week 5 

Tues 20 Aug  Open Day at 9.30am  

 

Week 6 

Weds 28 Aug Student photo day  

 

Week 8  

Thurs 12 Sept  Upper  Primary  

School Concert Night 

Fri 13 Sept  Student Free Day  

 (Three way  

 Conferences  -  

parent / teacher / 

student ) 

Week 10 

Friday 27 Sept  Last day of Term 3 

and SPORTS DAY 
 

2019 Term Dates  

 

Term 3:  Monday 22 July to  

Friday 27 September  

 

Term 4:  Monday 14 October to 

Wednesday 11 December  

 

 11 Lyndoch Road Gawler East SA 5118 

 T:  (08) 8522 5740 

 E:  mail@ilsg.sa.edu.au 

 W: www.ilsg.sa.edu.au 



 

WORSHIP & PRAISE  

Fridays at 9am in Taikondi  

Parents and friends 

welcome to come along 

too.   

Stay for a cuppa and chat 

afterwards.   

 

Friday 21 June W&P is with 

Pastor Anthony  

 

Friday 28 June W&P is with  

visitor Sophie Wilksch   

 

 

ASSEMBLY  

2.45pm in Taikondi.   

Term 2 Week 8:   

Monday 17 June with the 

Year 3’s  

All welcome 

 

 

JUNIOR YOUTH  

Thursdays at  

4.00pm to 5.30pm  

with Emma Lange for 

students in years 4,5,6 

 

 

RHYTHYM KIDS  

Mondays 9am to 9.45am 

with Mr Hueppauff in room 5  

• For pre-schoolers (and 

their parents)  

• A friendly fun learning 

experience through 

music and movement  
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IT’S ALMOST THE END OF TERM 2  

 

• Term 2 breaks up Friday 28 June 

• Please be reminded that we have a 3 week holiday break 

• Term 3 returns Monday 22 July 

 

Semester 1 Reports will go home in the last week of this term addressed to parents. 

 

Uniform 

Thanks for following our school uniform policy and dressing students in the correct 

winter uniform.  That is in regards to the formal uniform: 

 Grey trousers and long sleeve shirt for boys and  

 Pinafore (or skirt) with white blouse for girls   

 (with / without the green jumper)   

Sports uniform can consist of shorts or trackpants with sports short sleeve top and 

rugby top throughout the whole year.  

 

Start of the School Day  

Thanks for getting your child to school on time each day.   

The start of day is 8.50am.  The roll is marked at 8.55am and students who arrive after 

this need to be signed in at the office.  (Otherwise they might remain marked as 

absent for the day).    

 

 

CABARET    

• TONIGHT Friday 14 June - starts at 7.00pm till 

9.30pm  

• We are very excited for this wonderful 

entertaining evening  

• Enjoy the cheese platter & nibbles plus 

something for the kids 

• Drinks and desserts will be available to purchase 

(cash and EFT) 

• Seating for this event is for adults only on tables 

of 10 (approx).  Choose your table on arrival.  

• Sit with friends or meet new people.  There is an 

opportunity to move and mingle with others 

during the evening 

• Creche is available for students (it’s optional and 

flexible in iGOSH room).  If students are not in the 

creche they need to sit at the front of the stage 

and watch the performances  

 

P&F GIANT WHEELBARROW RAFFLE  

Tickets on sale at tonight's Cabaret or from the school office  

$2 each or 3 for $5  

• Win a wheelbarrow full of goodies including an Apple Watch  

• Money raised is going towards a new sound desk for the Taikondi area 

• Will be drawn at the Quiz Night in Term 4 

 

 

CARERS GROUP: 

PIZZA LUNCH DAY - Friday 21 June (week 8)   (this will be in place of Subway)  

$5 for pizza and drink or $6 for pizza, drink and cookie 

All orders must be in by Monday 17 June  

 

 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS GROUP (P&F)  

Next P&F meeting is Thursday 20 June 7pm in the staffroom.   

Mums, dads, grandparents & friends welcome to join this group for some social time, 

and to help plan fun events for Immanuel students.    

 



 

WORKING WITH CHILDREN 

CHECKS  (WWCC) 

  

Helping keep children safe 

through new screening laws. 

 

Stronger, more effective 

and transparent screening 

laws for people working or 

volunteering with children 

have been introduced in 

South Australia. 

The new screening laws were recommended as part of federal and South Australian royal 

commissions, to help keep children safe in our communities. 

 

From 1 July 2019, the state’s current system for child-related employment screening will be 

replaced with a working with children check (WWCC). 

The new laws mean that, from 1 July 2019, everyone working or volunteering with children 

must have a valid child-related check. 

 

Under the new scheme, people can apply for a WWCC themselves, as opposed to the 

previous system where organisations had to initiate screening applications. 

This means people looking to enter child-related work industries can be work-ready. 

 

A WWCC is valid for five years and is portable across roles and organisations throughout 

South Australia. 

 

Current, valid child-related employment screening checks done by DHS/DCSI will be 

recognised as a WWCC until they expire. 

 

There will be a 12 month transition period for most people affected by the new laws – such 

as those people with a National Police Certificate assessed by their organisation – to allow 

them to enter the new WWCC scheme smoothly. 

 

For more information, visit the DHS Screening website https://screening.sa.gov.au/home 

Or click here to download the Information Kit  

 

 

 

PEACEFUL KIDS PROGRAM - FREE PARENT INFORMATION SESSION AT IMMANUEL SCHOOL 

• Tuesday 18 June 2019  6.30pm till 7.30pm 

• Presented by Andrea White ~ “Together We Make a Difference” 

 ‘Peaceful Kids’ is a Mindfulness and Positive Psychology based program to lessen anxiety 

and stress and increase resilience in children. The program gives children the skills, 

practice and support to utilize coping strategies that lessen the symptoms of anxiety and 

stress. The program also involves parental involvement and commitment to supporting 

the strategies at home.   Click here to read more details 

• To secure your booking contact: Jo Chamberlain (School Chaplain) 

joannec@ilsg.sa.edu.au or 85225740 
 

 

 

RECESS TIME MUSIC AND PERFORMING ARTS CONCERTS 

• Next week from Monday 17 to Friday 21 June at 11am in Taikondi 

• If you can’t make Cabaret this is another opportunity to see our students perform 

Monday:  Roger Stammers - Violin 

Tuesday:   Dallas Davenport – Piano & singing 

Wednesday:  Karen Clarke – Piano & flute 

Thursday:  Zed Crawford – Drums 

 Friday:   Cameron O’Riley – Guitar 

 

 

   

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN DAYS 

Monday at 8.30 to 9.15am  

and  

Friday at 3.00 to 3.45pm 

 

Or by appt with the office  

 

SECONDHAND UNIFORM 

SHOP OPEN DAYS  

Tuesday: 8.30 - 9.15am & 

Wednesday: 3.00 - 3.30pm  
 

 

2018 YEAR BOOK “INSPIRE”  

• Don’t forget to purchase a 

copy of the 2018  year 

book  

• $10 from the office   

• Lots of great photos and 

memories  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LLL BANKING 

• On 31st May interest was 

added to all LLL deposit 

accounts 

• You can bring your bank 

books in next Tuesday  and 

we will forward them to  the 

LLL  in North Adelaide to 

update the interest and 

carry out their annual audit 

 

 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 

2019/2020 

• For Sale $70  

• Books can be purchased 

via the office, or ordered as  

a digital membership 

http://

www.entertainmentbook.com.a

u/orderbooks/16h6231 
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DISCO NIGHT at IMMANUEL on FRIDAY 31 MAY  
 

Thank you to the P&F Group and volunteers who organised and helped at 

the Junior and Upper Primary Disco last Friday Night.   

We had over 200 students attend and dance the night away.   

Everyone had great fun!   

See you back in term 4 for the Summer Time Disco! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR 
At last weeks Book Fair Book Fair we sold $4550 worth of books and 

accessories.  This gives us a commission of $1365 for the library. 

Thanks everyone for supporting this annual event. 

 

UPCOMING OPEN DAYS  

• Immanuel Gawler Open Day – Sunday 30 June 3.00pm to 4.00pm 
 Principal’s tour of classrooms and facilities.  This  session is for new families interested in enrolling  

 at Immanuel.  If you know of any families with young children please pass on  these details.   

 If you have a sibling due to start in   2020 or 2021 please remember to 

put in your enrolment forms.  

  

• Endeavour College Mawson Lakes Open Day   

- Thursday 20 June   9.00am to 11.00am 
 

   

iGOSH INFO  
 

JULY SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

VACATION CARE PROGRAM  

 

iGOSH will be open  

for the upcoming  

3 week holiday break:  

 

Monday 1 July to  

Friday 19 July 

 
The program details  have 

gone home to all families 

and can be found on the 

schools website.   

Online bookings are open 

now until Friday 21 June.   

Get in early, as some days 

are capped!  

 

Coordinator:  Katrina Ponte  

 

Open hours term time:    

7.00am to 8.30am and 

3.30pm to 6.00pm   

Open hours school holidays:    

7.00am to 6.00pm 

 

Where: Senior Unit Kitchen  

Entrance:  via Lyndoch 

Road gate, using the pin 

pad code.  

 

Fees: 

Information on the school 

website www.ilsg.sa.edu.au  

Fees are CCS approved  

 

Accounts:  

These are emailed weekly 

to families.  Please action 

your payments promptly.  

You can pay via a bank 

transfer online, or over the 

counter in the school office. 

   

Contact:  

E: katrinap@ilsg.sa.edu.au   

T:  8522 5740 #3  

M: 0447 661 555 
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The Primary Years Program 
 

Engaging with the community:   Year 6 program 
 

Our Year 6 students have been involved in planting a bush tucker garden and they will be looking after this as part of 

their garden lessons.  A variety of native food plants were  planted in a couple of locations near the new wall/fence 

on Lyndoch Rd.  

Logs seats have been placed around the fire which is a great location for small groups to meet.   

Our Year 2 students were involved in the planning of this garden as part of their unit on community spaces and how 

they are designed. 

 

Yundamurra and Nadia (from Red Centre Enterprises and the Niina Marni Café at the Gawler Civic Centre) joined us 

with Yundamurra sharing his story and information about Bush Tucker foods with the Year 6 students and with Paxton 

and Jack from Year 2.  
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The Primary Years Program  (PYP) 
 

Relevant, Engaging, Significant, Challenging… - Year 5 
 

Providing students with real world problems to solve, allows students to understand concepts and how they look in 

real life. 

 

Our Year 5 students have been looking at measurement in their maths sessions and finding out costs for the 

upgraded garden area.  This has involved applying what they know about measurement to help solve problems. 

 

 

 

Local and Global – Year 4 

 
A major focus of the International Baccalaureate is international-mindedness and the understanding that our school 

community and local community are part of a much wider world.  Changes in technology and the way we 

communicate and do business mean that we have more to do with people in other parts of the world than ever 

before and this will increasingly be the case. 

 

Our Year 4 classes are looking into this idea, studying a unit of inquiry about where we live and how this affects us.  

They have been looking at reasons people live in Gawler and they have been contrasting the way we live in Gawler 

to the way people live in other parts of the world, with a focus on some of the factors that might make the lives of 

people in other parts of the world similar or different to ours. 

 

Central Idea 

Location affects how we live our lives 

 

Lines of inquiry 

• Aspects of location 

• Ways we adapt to our location 

• Connections between location and 

culture 

 

This week they created Jonesopolis 

and Daviesville in the Year 4 

classrooms, building spaces to cater 

for the types of needs people might 

have in different places. 
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AUSTRALIAN LUTHERAN WORLD SERVICE    (ALWS)      

 

Australian Lutheran World Service is an agency of the Lutheran Church of Australia 

whose campaign is to  help and support families who live in poverty or in refugee 

camps across the world.    

 

Throughout the year ALWS team members visit local schools and churches to teach 

us about living in poverty. 

 

On Monday 5 June, Julie Krause from ALWS visited Immanuel school and spent the 

day with all the year 5’s and year 6’s.   We experienced what it was like to live like a 

refugee.  We experienced the limited amount and type of food these people 

might eat.  We ate oats (porridge) and water for recess and lentils and flatbread 

for lunch.  Thank you to Mrs Eckermann, a group of parent volunteers and to Abi 

Sharp and Eva Rousoss for helping with the catering of the food.   

 

Throughout the day we played some fun learning activities which helped us get a 

better understanding of what refugees or people in poverty do or what their life is 

like. 

One of the activities was a memory game. We had to match a question with a 

picture. Another activity was obtaining a pack of restricted resources and creating 

a structure or object.   

 

Julie Krause said to us “if the only things we said thanks for 

today was all that you got tomorrow, how many things would 

you have tomorrow?” 

 

Who would you be if you lived their life?  Help them to live their 

life today happily! Can you make this one kid out of many in the 

world smile?    by Inarie James  Yr 6  
 
.  
 
 
 
Refu.Me is a challenge. There are 10 challenges to complete.  
The challenges are set to do things that refugees do. Some of the things in the 
challenge are sleeping on the floor for a night, going without power, make a game to 
play, help out in the house for 1 hour and many more.  
These challenges are called the Grace Project.  If you are interested please look at 
the ALWS.org.au website for more information.  
  
If you had to eat the food they ate, Live the life they did who would you be? 
Would you be the same?                                                         By Laece Amundsen Yr 6  
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